 Mahoning County Land Reutilization Corporation 
Board Meeting Minutes (Meeting #73)
April 25, 2017
Board Members in Attendance:

Daniel R. Yemma, Mahoning County Treasurer – Chair
John R. Swierz, Youngstown City Representative - Vice Chair 
Richard Chase, Real Estate Investor 
Joe Caruso, Nonprofit Representative  

Larry Moliterno, Boardman Township Trustee - Treasurer

Board Members Absent:
Artie Spellman, Ellsworth Township Trustee 

Mike Pinkerton, Village of Sebring Mayor – Secretary
David Ditzler, Mahoning County Commissioner
Carol Rimedio-Righetti, Mahoning County Commissioner
Alternate Board Members in Attendance:

Anthony Traficanti for Mahoning County Commissioner – David Ditzler
Rick Giroux for Mike Pinkerton, Village of Sebring Mayor – Secretary
MCLRC Staff in Attendance:

Debora Flora, Executive Director
Cathie Hicks, Fiscal Officer

Atty. Christopher Sammarone
Prosecutor’s Staff in Attendance:

Atty. Tom Michaels
· Meeting was called to order by Daniel R. Yemma, Chair at 11:35 a.m. 
· Meeting was held @ Mahoning County Commissioners’ Office, 21 W. Boardman St., Youngstown, OH. 

Daniel R. Yemma introduced alternate board member Rick Giroux who was in attendance for Sebring Mayor Mike Pinkerton.

Daniel R. Yemma called for the approval of the March 28, 2017 meeting minutes.
· Richard Chase made a motion to approve the minutes from the March 28, 2017 meeting.
· Anthony Traficanti seconded the motion.
· Motion passed unanimously.
Communication Items

None
The Mahoning County Prosecutor’s Office presented a report. Atty. Michaels highlighted the following report items:



72 parcels received in March 2017

45 parcels filed in March 2017

77 parcels transferred in March 2017

0 parcels for conveyance in lieu of foreclosure were reviewed in March 2017



Redemption requests totaled 4 in March 2017



1 redemption processed in March 2017

· John R. Swierz made a motion to accept the Prosecutor’s report as presented.
· Richard Chase seconded the motion.
· Motion passed unanimously.

The Finance Committee’s report was presented by Larry Moliterno. He presented financial reports and highlighted the following items from the April 18, 2017 meeting:



Review of financial statements



NIP reimbursement receivable



Recommended the approval of the 2016 Basic Financial Statements 

· Anthony Traficanti made a motion to accept the Finance Committee’s report as presented.
· Richard Chase seconded the motion.
· Motion passed unanimously.

Debora Flora presented the Executive Director’s report. Items highlighted included:

Office relocation update

Requested support for the state budget amendment creating a program to address the problems associated with abandoned and blighted commercial and industrial property
2016 Year in Review 

Discussion followed regarding the budget amendment and forms of support that the land bank and other   county officials could offer and the 2016 Year in Review.
· Joe Caruso made a motion to accept the Executive Director’s report as presented.
· Richard Chase seconded the motion.
· Motion passed unanimously.

Executive Committee

none

Personnel Committee

none
John R. Swierz presented a Planning Committee update which included:

Attendance at planning committee meetings and appointing a new member to the committee
Board Action

Daniel R. Yemma presented the final version of the 2016 Basic Financial Statements. Discussion followed regarding the impact of the statements on the Mahoning County Auditor’s special certification. Daniel R. Yemma called for a motion to accept the 2016 Basic Financial Statements as presented.

· Larry Moliterno made a motion to accept the 2016 Basic Financial Statements as presented.  

· Joe Caruso seconded the motion.
· Motion passed unanimously.
Daniel R. Yemma stated that the annual meeting required the election of officers. Daniel R. Yemma called for a motion to recommend the slate of officers as presented:



Chairman

Daniel R. Yemma


Vice Chairman
John R. Swierz



Secretary

Mike Pinkerton



Treasurer

Larry Moliterno

· Joe Caruso made a motion to accept the recommended slate of officers.  

· John R. Swierz seconded the motion.
· Motion passed unanimously.
Daniel R. Yemma called for a motion to approve Struthers Safety Service Director Ed Wiles as a Planning Committee Member.

· John R. Swierz made a motion to approve Struthers Safety Service Director Ed Wiles as a Planning Committee Member.

· Richard Chase seconded the motion.
· Motion passed unanimously.
New Business

· Joe Caruso made a motion to support the state budget amendment creating a program to address the problems associated with abandoned and blighted commercial and industrial property.

· Richard Chase seconded the motion.
· Motion passed unanimously.
Unfinished Business
Debora Flora presented a demolition update, reviewed progress on the NIP grant and highlighted the following items:

NIP demo activities

Donation update 


Deed in Escrow update
Public Comments



Rick Giroux requested information on additional NIP funding for the Village of Sebring and information on how additional requests could be made if current projects do not result in a demolition. Debora Flora addressed his questions and concerns.

Marilyn Kenner, Boardman Township, asked if the Mahoning County Land Bank would accept a donation from the Boardman Land Bank for demolition. Debora Flora advised that Marilyn should get the information to the county land bank as quickly as possible. 

Rick Giroux requested information on how to deal with bank foreclosures that are incomplete and the property does not transfer to the bank. Debora Flora offered advice.

Anthony Traficanti and Attorney Michaels left the meeting @ 12.20.

Daniel R. Yemma shared a story of how his office had recently received a cash payment from an out of town property owner who shared their belief that paying taxes on a property that had been in the family for generations was important.

Daniel R. Yemma requested input from the Board of Directors regarding meeting less frequently.  Discussion followed and a decision was made to move the meetings to every other month pending legal review of the land bank’s bylaws and policies and procedures. The next meeting is scheduled for June 27, 2017 at the new land bank office located at 20 West Federal Street, Suite 202. An open house will follow the meeting. The meeting will be confirmed after legal review is complete.  

· Richard Chase made a motion to adjourn the meeting @ 12:30 p.m.
· John R. Swierz seconded the motion.
· Motion passed unanimously; meeting adjourned. 

Minutes submitted by Cathie Hicks, Fiscal Officer, MCLRC.
PAGE  
1

